

Attendance arrangement of face-to-face lessons commencing on 1 June 2022

Dear Parents,

Our school has resumed face-to-face lessons in phases commencing on 3 May 2022 after the EDB made an announcement on 11 April 2022. Face-to-face lessons will be our primary mode of delivery, and therefore a mixed mode of face-to-face lessons and online lessons is not recommended since we lay emphasis on the quality of teaching and learning. Meanwhile, the school will not provide any online lesson or assessment (including exam) to students during the period of conducting face-to-face lessons commencing on 1 June 2022 whereas the school will remain its discretion to provide special learning arrangement to cross-boundary students.

Students should apply for casual leave seven days in advance if they need to leave Hong Kong under special circumstances. The school will examine and approve individual application subject to its discretion. Students will be deemed truant if they leave Hong Kong without the school ratification.

We should work collaboratively to educate students to value their learning while any arrangement hindering their study should be thoroughly considered.

Should you have any inquiries, please contact Miss Wong Yee Man or Mr. Tsoi Chung Kwong at 24712622 during office hours. Thank you for your kind attention.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Chan Ka Fai

Principal